
 
 

Date: December 13, 2022 

Honorable Mayor and Council Members: 

Author and title: Judy Price, Communications Director, Town Clerk 

Title: Certification of Election Results 

 
Approved By:                                                                                              Jen Callaway, Town Manager 

 
Recommended Action: Adopt Resolution 2022-72 certifying the results of the Municipal Election held 
on November 8, 2022. 

Discussion: The Town Council is required by State Election Code to certify the results of the Municipal 
Election held on November 8, 2022.  The resolution includes the results of the election returns and a 
declaration of determination that David Polivy, Jan Zabriskie, and Anna Klovstad were elected to serve 
four-year Council terms. 

Priority: 

 Enhanced Communication   Climate and Greenhouse Gas Reduction  Housing 

 Infrastructure Investment  Emergency and Wildfire Preparedness X Core Service 

 

Fiscal Impact: Based on the number of voters, the election costs are estimated to be $13,000. The fiscal 

year 2022/2023 budget includes $15,000 to cover election expenses which is sufficient to cover the 

expected expenses. 

Public Communication: Election results were posted the evening of the election on Nevada County’s 

website along with subsequent updates. 

Attachments: 

 

Attachment A – Resolution 2022-72. 


